# REETH PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk to the Council- Mr Ian C. Scott Telfit Bowl, Marske, Richmond, North Yorkshire DL11 7NG Telephone: 01969 622227 (Work) 01748 823570 (Home)

e-mail: ics@scottswright.com

## MINUTES of a meeting held on

Monday 27<sup>th</sup> February 2012 at 7pm in Reeth Memorial Hall

Present: Cllr M Bearpark (Chairman), Cllrs M Gardner, OJ Kendall, RW Rutter, D Allinson & G Frankland, Cllrs Gale & Blackie, PCSO T Taylor and Michaela Godridge, Mrs T Little (Press) & 2 members of the public

- 1. No Apologies for absence
- 2. The Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated. After amending paragraphs 14.1 & 4.10 the Minutes were approved and signed.
- 3. Matters arising
  - 1. The Dormobile at Healaugh is being taxed
  - 2. Smith of Derby are to let us have a Report on the Clock
  - 3. W Whitehead to be reimbursed any costs incurred in attending the Play Parks Training at Richmond
  - 4. Cllrs D Allinson and M Gardner had inspected the Green at Healaugh in the light of the letters from Richard Tarran & Dr Raitt and reported no visible problem but he will monitor the situation
  - 5. The new signatories to the Bank account signed the Bank Mandate as did the other Councillors
  - 6. Cllr D Allinson reported on a meeting at The Museum with the Clerk & Mrs H Bainbridge when he could see no objection to her laying stone flags on the approach to her property
  - 7. It was agreed that the Jubilee Mugs should refer to "Reeth Parish"
  - 8. The Clerk not to forget to raise the loose "setts" with County Highways
  - 9. The Clerk to contact BT about the tree opposite Reeth Garage

### 4. Correspondence

- 1. Cancer Research UK had acknowledged receipt £60.86 from "Carols round the tree"
- 2. Dr Susan Miller had been granted permission for Morris Dancers on the Green on 29<sup>th</sup> April
- 3. Notice of YDNP planning committee meeting on 14<sup>th</sup> February re: new house on Mill Hill
- 4. Notice of RDC re: "Play Park Safety Inspection Tool Box Training Course on 28<sup>th</sup> February"

- 5. NYCC re: Supermobile Library if unable to come to Reeth. Cllr D Allinson to be the contact point
- 6. RDC re: Making a Difference
- 7. Natural England re: "Lakes to Dales". It was decided to object to the proposal
- 8. Park Rangers re: dog fouling and the problem of strimming near Arkle Beck. To be put on the Agenda for March
- 9. YDNP re: Yorkshire Dales Housing Development Plan Update. There was nothing affecting Reeth Parish Council
- 10. NYCC had written to inform us of a change in the Urban Grass Cutting rates
- 11. £11.50 had been received from Northern Powergrid as a wayleave payment
- 12. A planning application for windows at Fremington was fully supported by the Council
- 13. Healaugh & Fremington are to be entered in the Best Kept Village Competition but not Reeth
- 14. Reeth Band is to play for the Jubilee on June 5<sup>th</sup> between 2pm. & 4pm.
- 5. Councillor Frankland signed declaration of acceptance
- 6. Reeth Youth Club a letter from Richard Beal was read out. The Youth Club have the full support of the Council. It was suggested that there be an article in the Gazette and the possibility of taking the Barbeque over at the 1<sup>st</sup> January fireworks
- 7. The Clerk to contact Brian Corbett who wants a seat in memory of his wife
- 8. A Resolution to pay the following was passed

1.	Keith Stones	Christmas Tree	£75.00
2.	Scotts Wright	for work re: registration	
		of title for Village Greens	£314.40
3.	W Whitehead	Playground	£103.05
4.	R Baker	Grass cutting	£160.65

## 9. Market Report

The Clerk to write to Colin Garner to thank him for keeping the market going over winter. £382 had been banked from the Honesty Boxes and £25 spent on stain and filler

#### 10. Any other business

- 1. The "Baker" sign to be taken in on a night or removed. The Clerk to write to him
- 2. Ivy Cottage have an "A" Board on the Village Green

- 3. Cllr Allinson to obtain quotes to repair cobbles in front of the café & loose flag in the Mews
- 4. PCSO T Taylor explained that she had stopped children causing criminal damage to the Shelter and discouraged them from playing football on the Green because of the danger of causing an accident due to the proximity of moving cars. The Chairman will speak to the children. It is their safety which is most important
- 5. Clerk to report the unregistered vehicle at Healaugh Y957GFT to Gill Roberts at Richmondshire District Council
- 6. The Gazette Balance Sheet had not been received
- 7. The Clerk to contact <a href="www.parishcouncil.co.uk">www.parishcouncil.co.uk</a> for publication of minutes
- 8. Weedkiller is needed for the cobbles on High Row
- 9. Water coming from Skelgate Lane causes a problem at Langhorne Drive. A multiple drain is needed
- 10. Bins in Silver Street seem to move in the night!
- 11. March 17 there will be a mobile skip on the Green
- 12. Local Councillors will need support in May for a Rally re: Friarage Hospital
- 13. Reeth Garage is being put back on the list of testers for Hackney Licensing
- 14. No objection to White House putting a new door in the premises
- 15. PCSO T Taylor warned of the danger of leaving cars with the ignition keys in